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Second Special Meeting 

April 24, 2025 
 

 The Second Special Meeting of 2025 was held on April 24, 2025 and was 

called to order by the Chair at 10:00 a.m. Legislators Brown, Bunce, Ciotoli, Monell, 

Mullen, Roberts, Sauerbrey, and Standinger were present with Legislator Flesher 

being absent.  

 

Chair Sauerbrey asked Legislator Roberts to have a moment of prayer.   

“Dear Lord, we thank you for this day. We ask that you give us wisdom as we make 

decisions today that affect all our residents.” 

 

 Legislator Roberts led all Legislators and those in attendance in the Pledge 

of Allegiance.   

  

There were 10 people in attendance.   
 

Legislator Mullen moved for the adoption of the following resolution, 

seconded by Legislator Brown. 

REFERRED TO:    LEGISLATIVE WORKSESSION 

RESOLUTION NO. 177-25 FILL AND FUND VACANT PART-TIME  

DEPUTY SHERIFF POSITION 

 SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

 

WHEREAS: Legislative approval is required for funding of all positions; and 

WHEREAS: One part-time Deputy Sheriff position has been listed as unfunded since 

August 2012; and 

WHEREAS: The Sheriff has reviewed staffing needs and has determined that this 

unfunded Deputy Sheriff position is needed to meet the demands of the Civil 

Division; and  

WHEREAS: There are funds available to fund said position in account A3110.510020 

Part Time Salaries; therefore be it 

RESOLVED: That the Legislature hereby authorizes filling and funding the vacant 

part-time Deputy Sheriff position effective April 28, 2025. 

 Undersheriff Hallett spoke. “The short version of this resolution is that we have 

a position that ended up as an unfunded position. It is a part-time position in the 

Civil Division serving civil papers, collections, and working the window at times. 

We have one part-time position currently and we have the second position we 

would like to fill. Right now, when the part-time employee runs out of hours, we 
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end up using overtime with fringe for approximately $75.00/hr. and a part-time 

position is $20.00/hr. with no benefits. It is a huge savings to the County. Brian Henry 

recently retired and he indicated he would like to be hired in this civil position, as 

a part-time employee. The reason it came up as a special meeting today instead 

of waiting until next month’s regular meeting is that he needs to attend the civil 

school that starts on Monday, April 28, 2025. As part of accreditation, within his first 

six to twelve months he would need civil certification.” 

 

ROLL CALL VOTE 

Yes – Legislators Roberts, Standinger, Brown, Bunce, Ciotoli, Sauerbrey, Monell, 

and Mullen.  

 

No – None. 

 

Absent – Legislator Flesher. 

 

RESOLUTION ADOPTED. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:03 a.m. 

 

 

 


